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 January 13, 2022  

Dear Musqueam Community Members:  

 

Moving forward through the latest developments of the Covid-19 Pandemic, we 
need to continue to limit or STOP movement between multiple families & other 
people’s homes > to protect our Elders and those with compromised immune sys-
tems.  

 

The Stay in-Place recommendation is meant to stop the spread of Covid-19 
throughout the community by asking people to not interact socially with other 
households or families at this time. Individuals can still go to work, school or ap-
pointments if they are feeling well.  

We are still seeing the number of positive cases rising day by day and we recom-
mend continuing to practice limiting social interactions and not visiting homes of 
others. Anyone experiencing any symptoms should isolate and monitor those symp-
toms for24 hours.  

If the symptoms continue – please call the COVID hotline 236 688 4821 and request 
a rapid test from the health department. If you are positive, you will be required to 
submit an online survey – which will alert PHSA to call you!  

• If you test positive > you will have to quarantine for FIVE (5) days if you have 2 
vaccinations.  

• If you do not have 2 vaccinations, you will have to quarantine for 10 days.  

• If you are still having symptoms – cough, runny nose - after your isolation period, 
you will need to isolate for an additional period of time.  

 

We are extending our Stay-In Place recommendation.  
This means  

 if you are Not Sick - you can still go to work, school, appointments, dining out, get 
gas, grocery shop, etc. What it does mean is that you should only visit or have inter-
actions with your immediate family or household; and not visit multiple homes for 
social visits.  

Be mindful of homes with Elders or persons individuals with compromised immune 
systems and do not visit for social reasons.  

These recommendations are being extended to align with the Provincial Health re-
strictions currently in place until January 18th, 2022.  

 

 

 

 

ST. MICHAEL’S CHURCH 

 

Please come and join us 
Every Sunday for Mass.  

 

TIME:  1:00 P.M.  



   

Hours of Operation: 

Preschool Program Hours:  Monday—Friday 9:00 am—3:00pm. 

Daycare Hours: Monday—Friday 7:45—5:00pm 

The Children’s House phone # 604 269-3302 

Renee Stogan Manager email: childcaresup@musqueam.bc.ca 

The Children’s House 

The Children’s House Staff 

Renee Stogan Manager: 604 269-3302 email: childcaresup@musqueam.bc.ca 

Infant/Toddler Staff: Christy Friesen, Kelly Herman, Alice Stogan, Angela Point 

Preschool Staff: Ernestine Herman, Sherry Point, Lauren Mitchell 

 

 

  

 

Kindergarten Registration is open November 1, 2021  - January 31, 2022. 

Go to:   govsb.ca/kindergarten to register your child for Kindergarten. 
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https://bc.thrive.health/covid19/en 

Call the COVID19 LIAISON  

Call: 236-688-4821   
7days/wk. 

Or email: 

https://bc.thrive.health/covid19/en
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COMMUNITY HEALTH PROGRAM  

Crystal Point, RN, CHN 

MUSQUEAM PRE- AND POST-NATAL GROUP  

Are you pregnant or have you recently had a baby?  

The Musqueam Health Department offers some valuable incentives to pre-natal and post-natal families: 

From the onset of pregnancy, until 3 months postpartum we offer weekly $25.00 Save-on Foods Gift cards for nutritious 
foods such as – milk, eggs, cheese, fruits & vegetables to support healthy nutrition during pregnancy and breastfeeding.  

 Nursing pads, as needed 
 A one-time gift of an Electric Breast pump.  One per family 
 Welcome gift for your new baby  

To register for the Program, call the Community Health Nurse, Crystal Point, RN in the Health Department. 

Due to Public Health Guidelines, the Pre-Natal program is currently not meeting in person.  The Community Health 
Nurse is available to assist with maternal child health supports (electronically, virtually and/or home visit. 

Crystal Point, CHN:  Ph: 604-362-9200 | Email: chn@musqueam.bc.ca 

Arlene Haldane, Assist:  Ph: 604-655-0580 | Email: nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca  

NEED HELP REGISTERING BABY FOR MSP/FNHA HEALTH BENEFITS? GIVE US A CALL!  

For assistance with registering your Newborn you may call Candice Sparkes: 604-269-3312.  

For questions or concerns about your Health Benefits or assistance with the PBC website or APP? You may contact: 
Ashlee Point 604-269-3395  

** Please stay tuned for updates on Musqueam’s Pre- and Post-Natal Luncheons – coming soon! 😊😊 . 

 

HOME & COMMUNITY CARE PROGRAM 

The Home Care Program is available to our community members to assist with hospital discharges, home care aides, all 
medical supplies & equipment.  

Home care services & medical equipment require a note from your doctor with your needs specified.   

o Romeo’s Office Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday from 8:30-5:30 Tuesdays - Off  

o Phone: 604-269-3463  

o email: homecare@musqueam.bc.ca  

o or nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca  

 

HOME CARE CLIENTS:  If you will not be home during your scheduled HCA visit, please contact the Nurse Assistant, 
Arlene Haldane – 604 269 3354 or 604 655 0580.   

If there is no answer please leave a message.     *For Emergencies Call 911 * 

 

  

mailto:chn@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:homecare@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
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MUSQUEAM NATIONAL NATIVE ALCOHOL & DRUG ABUSE PROGRAM 
 

Nicolette Moore offers support in:    

-Addiction support        -Treatment referrals or questions        -Family Interventions  

Nicolette’s hours:   Monday- Wednesday 8:30-4:30 pm | Thursday 1-8 pm | Friday 8:30-4:30 pm  

  T:  236-558-8482   |  E: nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca 

Brad Morin provides:  

 One to one, family, and group counselling whenever necessary and can also refer clients to other appropriate 
professionals. Follows up with clients returning from treatment and continue to offer them support as they 
maintain their sobriety.  

 Conduct outreach to community and Band Members 
 Makes referrals to detox, recovery houses, and treatment centres.  

Brad’s hours: Wednesday-Friday: 6pm-9pm | Saturday-Sunday: 1pm-5pm 

T: 604-652-1368  |  E: nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca   

 

MUSQUEAM BREAKFAST CLUB 
 

If your Child Is younger than 7 they must have a guardian who is older than 14 with them at all times who will 
care for them. Children 0-6 without a parent or guardian will be sent home.  

Breakfast Club phone number: 604-269-3465 
 

HEALTH PATIENT NAVIGATOR 

Lisa Mitchell 

Lisa Mitchell and I am the Patient Navigator in the Musqueam Health Department. I am available to assist and support 
community members on their healthcare journeys.  

If you have any questions regarding your health care coverage, FNHA Benefits, or need assistance filling out medical 
forms please do not hesitate to contact me.   

I am available Monday to Friday from 8:30am to 4:30pm by phone: 604-764-5349 or email: navigator@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

ART THERAPY FOR CHILDREN, YOUTH & ADULTS 

Janice Carroll, RCAT 

I am available Monday to Thursday from 830-430, for phone calls, emails or text conversations, and also, I can hold 
sessions via Zoom.   

I can be reached on my cell at:  778-829-0242 or my email is jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

 

mailto:nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca
x-apple-data-detectors://3/
mailto:nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:navigator@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca
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MUSQUEAM MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLNESS PROGRAM 

Janice Cross 

This confidential counseling services are available Monday-Friday: 8:30- 4:00pm to our Musqueam people via phone or 
virtually.  Call or email to and set up a time to talk to Janice Cross.  

Email: mentalwellness@musqueam.bc.ca       

For Private Counseling Call: 236-558-9977 

 

 

2SLGBTQ+ SUPPORT: TWO SPIRIT TUESDAY  

Dawn Marie, Trans Care Program Coordinator 

Dawn-Marie’s office hours are Thursday 10am – 3pm. 

PH: 1-236-558-9948 email:  LGBTQ@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

SAFE DRINKING WATER MONITORING PROGRAM 

Charlene Campbell-Wood 

FNHA Drinking Water Safety Program 

Access to safe and reliable drinking water is essential to individual and population health. The Drinking Water Safety Program 
supports access to safe drinking water by working in partnership with First Nations communities. 

Chief and Council are responsible for planning and development of capital facilities, which provide basic infrastructure needs 
such as drinking water. Community leadership is also responsible for day-to-day operation of water and wastewater systems, 
which includes sampling and testing of drinking water. 

As part of the Drinking Water Safety Program team, FNHA Environmental Health Officers can: 

• conduct drinking water system inspections and test drinking water for bacteriological, chemical, physical and 
radiological parameters to meet Guidelines for Canadian Drinking Water Quality Guidelines  

• interpret drinking water quality results 
• provide guidance and recommendations to communities about drinking water safety issues, such as Boil Water 

advisories, including Do Not Consume and Do Not Use advisories 
• provide training for community-based water monitors to collect and send water samples for testing and, where 

available, analyze samples using in-community testing equipment  
• review plans for new or upgraded community water systems 
• provide information and support on safe drinking water practices and risk prevention to Chief and Council and 

community members 
• investigate waterborne illnesses 

 

 

mailto:LGBTQ@musqueam.bc.ca
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/environmental-workplace-health/reports-publications/water-quality/guidelines-canadian-drinking-water-quality-summary-table.html
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(Clinic closed 12:00pm – 1:00pm for lunch) 

   

 
 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

Monday  

Dec. 06 

Tuesday  

Dec. 07 

Wednesday  

Dec. 08 

Thursday  

Dec. 09 

Friday  

Dec. 10 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

Dr. Dumont, GP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

Traditional Healing and 
Song (Facebook Live)  

 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC 

 

Call 604-266-0043 to book an appointment 
Please leave a voicemail if you cannot get through - we will return your call as soon as possible. 

 

Musqueam Elders Centre, 4010 Si Lu Drive, Vancouver BC V6N 4K7 
Located in the Primary Care Trailer 

 

 

Missed your telehealth or in-person appointment? Call us to rebook for the next available date.  

Please be available 15 minutes before and after your scheduled appointment call.  

The MIB Primary Care Clinic 

will not be testing for Covid-19 

Please call COVID Liaison 236-688-4821 

 

 

Walk/Drive-up Covid-19 
     Testing Site @ St. Vincent’s 

Entrance off West 33rd Avenue by Heather 
Street, Vancouver. 
Open daily 8:00am – 7:00pm (drop-in only) 
Ages 4+ 
Nasopharyngeal and saline gargle available. 

*Community members must identify that they are from 
Musqueam First Nation. 

Naloxone kits available. (Injectable or Nasal Spray) 
Please check to see if your current kit has expired. 
Naloxone training on Wednesdays by appointment 
only. 

 

Prescription running low? Please book an 
appointment a few days in advance. Or, ask 
your pharmacy to send us a refill request. 

 

Influenza vaccines 
available, call the clinic to 
schedule an appointment 
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Please be kind to our staff in these difficult times.  

We are working hard to look after you. 
RAPID TESTS 

If you live in community, if you feel sick & are experiencing any symptoms & would like a 
rapid test;  

• If you have a vehicle and can drive,  
• Proceed to the nearest testing sites to receive a rapid test kit.  
• Local Testing sites: St.Vincent Drive-up 4875 Heather St., YVR 5911 N.Services 

Rd.,Richmond.  

*Due to limited numbers of available rapid tests, we are making this request to our 
community. If you need assistance call the Musqueam COVID-19 Liaison: 236-688-4821. 

IF YOU HAVE TESTED POSITIVE for COVID-19 Please call the COVID-19 Liaison for assistance and 

further supports and supplies such as masks. Call: 236-688-4821   7days/wk. 

GROCERY ORDERS:  Please be advised our local grocery stores are experiencing 
shortages and some grocery orders are missing requested items- please note that we are 
doing the best we can with what we have access to. 

CONTACT TRACING & SELF ISOLATE:   

• Notify your household members and or your close contacts that you have tested positive so that they 
may monitor their symptoms, and their loved ones.  

• Self-isolate.  Stay, and sleep in separate room from other family members, use separate bathroom.  
• If you must share kitchen/bathroom, wear a mask. 
• STAY HOME, do not visit house to house. This is an added precaution for our community to take extra 

care for our Elder’s and community and to ensure everyone in community is supported and stays safe. 

COVID-19 VACCINES 

Musqueam Community COVID-19 VACCINE Clinic  

Date: February 4, 2022  Time: 2-5pm  Location: Musqueam Gym 
 

• Children’s Vaccines and boosters 
• Adult Vaccines & Boosters  

 

Registration:  Walk-in Registration, no need to make an appointment. 

What to Bring:   Your CARECARD, and previous yellow slip, and or white& blue card with the date of last 
COVID19 Vaccine(s) received. 

*watch for any changing or updated  information in future Health Dept. Notices. 



2022 Graduates 

Grade 12 Musqueam band members are eligible to receive support for graduation costs including dinner 

tickets, outfits, and photos. Please contact the Education Department for more information.  

Planning for Post-Secondary in Grade 12 

• Check that the Grade 12 courses you are taking meet the admission requirements of the program/institution you 

want to attend 

• Make sure you have the following information available to you: SIN, PEN, transcripts 

• Check the admission and documentation deadlines for the institutions you plan on applying to on their website; 

for most institutions the deadline is between Jan-Mar 

• The Education Dept will cover the cost of post-secondary application fees for band members in grade 12, submit 

receipts for reimbursement 

BUS – Covid 

Bus service is temporarily suspended we will send a notice out when it resumes. 

Please be aware that children riding the school bus will be required 

to wear a mask at all times, use the hand sanitizer, and be socially 

distanced on the bus. This is in accordance with the updated BCCDC 

guidelines. 

Education  Department:  

Faye Mitchell, Education Manager:  

fmitchell@musqueam.bc.ca 

April Campbell, Learning Facilitator: 

learningfacilitator@musqueam.bc.ca 

Cary Campbell, School Bus Driver 

Dona Grant, School Bus Supervisor 

Ph. # 604 - 263 - 3261    Fax # 604 - 263– 4212     

Toll free:  1-866-282-3261 

Musqueam Education Notice Friday Jan 14, 2022 

Tutoring

If students require tutoring for the up-

coming school year please contact the 

Education Department so that we may 

offer assistance.   

SCHOOL CHEQUES 

February high school cheques will be mailed, if we don’t have your address on file 

the cheque will be available for pick up at the office. Post-secondary will remain 

direct deposit. 



Open to all Elementary & High School Students

My name is Sara Louie. I am currently working in the Education Department to support our 
Learning Community. Please join me on January 25th for our First Weekly Student Check-In 

Challenge; where I will be sharing more of what I have Planned for the next 10 weeks. 

What:  Weekly Check-in Zoom Challenge and other fun activities with PRIZES!  

When: Every Tuesday at 5:30pm- 6:00pm Starting Tuesday January 25th, 2022  

Where: ZOOM  

Who:  All Musqueam Elementary & High School Students  

Why:  To provide various supports and build community connections between students! 

 
 The idea all started here with this one question: How many Musqueam students can we get 

on a zoom meeting all at once?   

My estimate is there are about 200 Musqueam students! (inclusive of Post-Secondary) 

 *If you are a Post-Secondary student- I would be more than happy for you join us for the first 
Zoom Check-In to support all our young learners & the whole learning community we have 

here in Musqueam. 

Remember it’s your chance to win some prizes, connect with your fellow students, share ide-
as, and create a Safe space for the Musqueam Learning Community. 

 













 

           January, 11, 2022           

Call for interest: Vancouver Public 
Library Board Trustee 
 
The Vancouver Public Library (VPL) currently has an opening for a Board Trustee. This is a volunteer role. 
The VPL is on the unceded traditional territories of the Musqueam, Squamish, and Tsleil-Watuth 
Nations, and holds Reconciliation as a key institutional priority. We are seeking ways to respect and 
recognize the leadership of the local Nations, and would very much welcome inquiries from interested 
Nation members. I would be pleased to respond personally and provide any further details or 
information. 
 
We will note that the current Library Act in BC requires that Library board trustees are residents or 
electors in Vancouver. This definition means that members of Musqueam, Squamish and Tsleil-Waututh 
Nations who are living in Vancouver are eligible, as well as members on Musqueam reserve lands, but 
members living outside of the City of Vancouver are not. The Library is currently exploring what 
legislative change will be needed in order to broaden eligibility to all members of the local Nations, as 
we see this as part of our responsibilities in implementing the rights of the local Nations under UNDRIP 
and the Library’s commitments to Reconciliation. 
 
In general, Library trustees are responsible for: 

 Establishing the library’s strategic direction and priorities 

 Developing library policy 

 Monitoring progress and spending against the library’s budget 

 Directing library system operations through the chief librarian 
 

The role requires that a trustee participate in Library Board meetings eight times per year, as well as 
committee meetings, for a total of approx. 12 hours in each month with meetings. Transportation and 
childcare expenses related to trustee duties are reimbursed. Further Information for those interested in 
Library Board positions is available here: https://www.vpl.ca/about/board. 
 
We hope you will not hesitate to reach out directly with any questions or further discussion (contact 
details below). We also invite you to share this information with those in your networks who may be 
interested. We would also be pleased to set up virtual meetings for those interested throughout 
January. 
 
Thank you, 
Christina de Castell 
Chief Librarian & CEO 
Vancouver Public Library 
T. 604-331-4007 E. christina.decastell@vpl.ca 

https://www.vpl.ca/about/board
mailto:christina.decastell@vpl.ca




 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Salish Seas Fisheries Limited Partnership is a commercial fishing partnership 
between Musqueam, Tla’amin, and Tsleil-Waututh Nations. Salish Seas has 
issued a Requests for Proposals (RFP) for community members interested in 
the following licence leasing opportunities: 
 

12 Roe Herring Gillnet Licences 
(With a possible opportunity for more) 

 
To pick up an RFP package, please contact: 
Lawrence Guerin @ 778-997-5510 or salishseaslg@gmail.com 
 
All Proposals must be submitted to the TWN reception or via email to:  
salishseaslp@gmail.com 
 
Proposal Due Date:  4:30 pm January 21st, 2022 

mailto:salishseaslp@gmail.com
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